

Coonabarabran High School

PO Box 3 Newell Hwy Coonabarabran NSW 2357

> Ph: 02 6842 1099 Fax: 02 6842 2267

Email: coonabarab-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

8 February 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

Students of Years 9 and 10 have been offered a great opportunity to participate in Shire wide 'Connected' workshops led by "Just Motivation". They will be joining students from other schools within the Warrumbungle Shire in activities focused on encouraging students to recognise connection and communication beyond surface level interactions.

The project is a fast-track restorative program for students in relationship building, resilience and recovery. Many students have missed out on critical development opportunities like excursions, leaving many young people feeling socially isolated and with few meaningful connections. It is these meaningful connections and friendships which equip our youth with the ability to recover from adverse events, and give them the confidence to reach out to their community for support.

Key details for your child:

Date: Friday 17th, February Time: 9:30am – 2:30pm

Bring: Lunch, snacks and water bottle for the day are recommended.

A canteen will be available.

Wear: School uniform.

Coonabarabran High School will be joined by students from Baradine Central school on the day.

These workshops have been funded under the NSW Government's Children and Young People Wellbeing Recovery Initiative. The project is being managed by 2357 Development Group Incorporated, is supported by the Warrumbungle Shire for the bus transportation and involves all 11 schools across the Warrumbungle Shire from the 13th - 17th February.

Yours faithfully

Ms Mary Doolan

PRINCIPAL